Roads, Water and Sewer Report-for November

We have completed the inspection on remaining 5 manholes and found a medium problem in one which we treated with bacteria. Hopefully this will resolve the problem without hiring Waters to address. One manhole hadn't been mortared on the inside when we hired him to raise them up. He had put wooden wedges in with the intention of coming back to mortar which was a source of dirt getting into the system. Other than that, overall it looks really well.

The bacteria problem in the manhole reminds us that we need to be inspecting our manholes yearly or at least every other year and that needs to be reflected in the reserve study.

I investigated the foundation structure of the old water tank site which could be used as part of the new water system.

Dennis Jamason